WESTERN WI HEALTHCARE EMERGNCY READINESS COALITION
REGIONAL MEETING
December 1, 2020
WebEx 
1:30 – 3:30
1. Introductions: Meeting called to order by James and in the essence of time please email Bill that you are online for attendance purposes.  
2. Attendees via WebEx: Dan Henderson – Black River Memorial Hospital, Kevin Rindy – La Crosse County EM, James Newlun – Tomah  Health (HERC Chair), Bob Ritger – Consultant, Suzann Downing – Tomah Health, Lisa Olson-McDonald – WEM, Mike Huber – Sparta Ambulance, Kristina Page – Jackson  County EM, Kathy Rumsey – Jackson County PH, Chris Eberlein Gundersen La Crosse Western HERC Medical Advisor, Tom Wright – Gundersen – La Crosse, Greg Breen – Region 4 SWRTAC, Kent Stein – Tri State Ambulance, Laurie Nundahl – Vernon Memorial Hospital, Cindy Rinker – Crawford County PH, Lisa Herritz – Ho-Chunk Public Health, Brandon Larson – Vernon County Emergency Manager, Amy Heibler – Vernon County Public Health, Brenda Lutz-Hanson – La Crosse County Public Health and Bill Klemp – Western WI HERC Coordinator. Lisa Schroeder – Scenic Bluffs, Lindsey Goyette - Monroe County Health Department, Dave Rynders, Director - Buffalo County DHHS, Barb Barczak – Trempealeau County PH, Pat Corran – LCFD, Dustin Stevens – Trempealeau County EM, Tia Meyers, - Mayo Health System, Emily Olson – Vernon County PH
3. Review of previous meeting minutes: Link to Previous Minutes: https://www.wheppwesternhcc.org/resources 
Motion to approve October’s minutes by Tom Tornstrom, seconded by Dr. Eberlein. A vote was taken and all in favor, no nay’s, minutes approved
4. PPE Working Group – James Newlun:  Been working for the last few months on this and we have made some great progress on this.
· Contract for warehouse – Bob Ritger has been working this with Tom Tornstrom, inventory is just for a few items and not in great quantities.  Looking at $63/month for up to 20 pallets.  LHI needs to approve this before a contract can be signed and we have submitted to DHS for input, but currently waiting for an answer from them.  Looking for a vote to approve this action of all parties approve of this action.  Barb Barczak made the motion to approve the contract when ready; seconded by Greg Breen.  No other members of the coalition objected to this motion; motion approved.  Tom Tornstrom update from last meeting; we are going through the list to stock pile and finalizing this list, will send out list of items for all to see and provide any last input on.  There will be a process how this will be managed and issued, Bill Klemp provide an overview how this will work when final costs are figured out.  It was explained how the work group came up with the stock pile items, it was by survey members of the work group sent out.  Board received approval from the members with none stating no or abstaining from the vote
· Region 4 Extreme cold freezer – 4 locations in region have been identified for these freezers, UW-La Crosse was added to the list of possible locations thanks to Dr. Eberlein.
5. UV Lights for Dispatch Centers – Dr. Eberlein – How can we protect our dispatches due to close proximity in the work environment.  Can we fund UV lights for these facilities?  Or UV air cleaning devices?  Bob Ritger has found other devices that might work better than the lights and fans.  Need to have Bob provide further update as he was the one that found the items as he was currently o another meeting during this portion of the coalition meeting.  Should we fund these items?  Up to 10 devices needed.  Need to more research into what is needed and what the cost is.  Need to ID how many do we need to purchase.  This will be tabled for now; all seem to be favorable to at least research as reinforced by Mike Huber from Sparta Ambulances.  A proposal was to send a letter to dispatch centers asking what is needed, state we might be able to support with some sort of financial grant.  FEMA public assistance program is a 75/25 funding program, a reimbursement type purchase.  Lisa Olson-McDonald will check on dispatch center around state and hopefully provide a list of them for our region, Brandon Larson states he has 2 in his county.  Dr. Eberlein will follow up with infection control at Gundersen hospital and LC county dispatch to see what they may recommend about this.
6. Incorporation Process & By-Laws Updates – James Newlun – We are now recognized as an entity, Incorporated, with the state, now working on the 5013c.  Need to do the by-laws going forward.  Bob, James have done some work in the by-laws, need input from others.  Will need a 2/3’s vote by members to move this forward.  Takes 30-90 work days to complete this in legal channels.  Tom Tornstrom has lots of background in this arena, will help out, need one other to assist with this.  Could use more, please follow up later if you want to help.  
7. Election of New Board Members in February 2021 – James Newlun – A reminder that February is election month; Bill will send out the list of positions up for election or re-election.  You can submit names for the positions ahead of time to Bill.
8. Budget Update & Budget Processes – James Newlun – We have $47,447+ to use by next June 30, send your projects or ideas to Bill. May need to have additional meeting to clarify the funding and spending.  When asked, no one currently has a need for funds now.  Need the list of ideas by next meeting.  Maybe $14k for EMS coming to HERC for spending, more info to come later per Greg Breen.  Can be spent on equipment, training, etc.  Coalition needs to work on a flow chart for what and how we can spend money in the future.  Need Jennifer, fiscal agent, to attend meetings more often to get clarity.
9. Burn Surge Annex & Patriot Exercise – Bill Klemp – motion to approve annex by Mike Huber and Barb Barczak seconded the motion; the motion is approved, annex adopted into the coalition response plan.  A copy will be shared with the rest of the coalition and shared with DHS.
10. Vaccine Updates – Brenda Lutz-Hanson – State has a registration process with the CDC as well as distro, for PH 1A, Form 1A can still be submitted.  DHS website for COVID-19 has info, Brenda and I can get you the link for this website.  PH 1A has been listed on the CDC website
https://publicmeetings.wi.gov/download-attachment/0895aa9b-8319-4b58-b2d6-2808cb25bc0b  
Education will be developed and provided for the vaccine and hopefully will come from the CDC.  Pfizer will most likely be approved next week.  Maderna to come soon after.  Trempealeau County does not have a freezer and will rely on La Crosse locations to provide this capability.  Cannot move vaccines across the border at this time, should MN and WI work something out later then a possibility may be achieved.  Vaccine registry is the main reason we cannot move vaccine at this time.  Houston County MN should be taken care of by Gundersen Health on the MN side of the river with freezer space.  Mississippi welder supply has dry ice in pellet form. They are stocking up, but getting calls all the time for this product, just be aware of this info.  More info to come from DHS about use and storage of the vaccines.  
11. New Business – 
EM: Jackson County has the UV trailer in BRF if need DECON PPE; 

EMS:  SWRTAC meeting had 19 people attend and elections held, provided state updates and funding.  SWRTAC provided $13k to EMS and hospitals for funding opportunities. 118 will be enforced starting July 1, 2021.  COVID-19 update call for EMS Monday at 7pm.
PH: Change in leadership in three counties; Amy Kleiber is new PH officer for Vernon County, Dave Rynder is the interim PH office for Buffalo County, Tiffany Giesler is the new acting PH officer for Monroe County later this month.  

Hospitals: Nothing heard

LTC: Working on getting together with their pharmacies for the upcoming vaccination process.  Developed a Google document having LTC update their bed counts to assist with reducing the number of calls in and out of the facilities.  LTC facilities have agreed to this and see this as a good process.  CDC vs. WI quarantine updates, WI to send out new guidance tomorrow or before end of the week.  Swing beds; all are very aware of the situation and no further info provided.  Swing beds in the CAH could be listed on the document and would make all aware of the availability.  
12. Adjourn. Motion to adjourn by Brenda Lutz-Hanson and seconded by Tom Tornstrom; all approved.  Meeting adjourned and transitioned into the regional COVID update and vaccine planning portion of the meeting. 

WebEx was utilized for this meeting.  https://tomahhealth.webex.com/webappng/sites/tomahhealth/meeting/download/f0ba9d6910df480ba33105f221d1a406?siteurl=tomahhealth&MTID=m38fa43d163ed4205ac0b6a8bebf10203  
Conference Call info: 1-312-535-8110 United States Toll (Chicago)

Meeting number (access code): 146 626 6983
NEXT MEETING scheduled for February 4 from 1:30-4:30 will be conducted WebEx.
NEXT COVID UPDATE MEETING: January 11, 3:00-3:45.  1-800-236-0019, 55446#
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